
HOLY FAMILY CATHOLIC PARISH 

Prairie du Chien, WI 53821  

St. John Nepomuc 
710 S. Wacouta Ave. 

326-6511 

St. Gabriel Archangel 

Rev. James C. Weighner 
Pastor 
 

This Week at the Parish 
Sunday, May 26 
 

Monday, May 27 
  Memorial Day 
  8:00 am Mass at Calvary 
Cemetery - in case of rain Mass 
will be held at St. Gabriel’s 
 

  NO BINGO 
 

Tuesday, May 28 
  3:30 pm  Mass at Prairie 
Maison 
 

Wednesday, May 29 
  7:00 pm  8th Grade Gradua-
tion at St. John’s Church 
 

Thursday, May 30 
  Adoration at St. John’s after 
the 8:15 am Mass 
Benediction at 1:00 pm 
 

Friday, May 31 
  2:55 pm  Divine Mercy Prayer 
Group at St. John’s 
 

Saturday, June 1 
Sunday, June 2 
  Coffee & Rolls after the 8:00 
am Mass at St. John’s plus 
drawings for the Holy Name 
Raffle and Calendar Sweep-
stakes winners 
 
 
We are still in need of some 
gardening volunteers at both 
church sites.  If you would be 
interested in helping at either 
location, please contact one of 
our secretaries  St. Johns' 326-
6511 or St. Gabriel’s 326-2404. 

May 26, 2013 - Most Holy Trinity 

506 N. Beaumont Rd. 

326-2404 

"But when he comes, the Spirit of truth, he will guide you to 

all truth. He will not speak on his own, but he will speak 

what he hears, and will declare to you the things that are 

coming. He will glorify me, because he will take from what is 

mine and declare it to you." - Jn 16:13-14 



MAY 26, 2013 

 

St. Gabriel’S ChurCh 

Offertory Gift Bearers-June 1/2 
Saturday 4:00 pm Volunteers 

Sunday 10:00 am Volunteers 
 

Eucharistic Ministers-June 1/2 
Saturday 4:00 pm Kathy Schneider, Don Cipra, & 

Lyle Marfilius 

Sunday 10:00 am Mark Gillitzer, Karen Fritsche, 

Mary Osterhaus 
 

Home Communion Ministers for June 2nd: 
LeAnn Craig, Theresa Heal 

 

Servers-June 1/2 
Saturday 4:00 pm Preston & Dalton Hendrix 

  Gina & Angela Sebastian 

Sunday 10:00 am Ryan McGrath & Kyle 

MacEachern 

  Caitlin & Alexis Nolan 

 
Lectors-June 1/2 
Saturday 4:00 pm Barb Welsch 

Sunday 10:00 am Arlene Willms 

 

Ushers-June 1/2 
Saturday 4:00 pm Joe Barrette, Stu Bosworth, 

Russell Eulgem, Gene 

Kirschbaum 

Sunday 10:00 am Mark Mara, Chad Mara, Nathan 

Mezera & Butch Boland 
 

Scrip Workers-June 1/2 
Saturday 4:00 pm Melanie Schneider, Cory Steger 

Sunday 10:00 am Volunteers 

St. John’S ChurCh 

Offertory Gift Bearers-June 1/2 
Saturday 7:00 pm Volunteers 

Sunday 8:00 am Volunteers 
 

Eucharistic Ministers-June 1/2 
Saturday 7:00 pm Deanne Hromadka 

Sunday 8:00 am Doris Krogman, Sherry Ariss, & 

Donna Steiner 

 
Home Communion Ministers for June 2nd: 
Shirley MacEachern, Ann Quick, Merle & Barb 

Frommelt 
 

Servers-June 1/2 
Saturday 7:00 pm Bailey Ottaway & Lauren 

Kennedy 

  Ashley & Liz Mezera 

Sunday 8:00 am Faith Dillman & Taylor Lutz 

  Jerrod Osterkamp & Aaron 

Neisius 
 

Lectors-June 1/2 
Saturday 7:00 pm Andy Banasik 

Sunday 8:00 am Steve Schwager 

 

Ushers-June 1/2 
Saturday 7:00 pm Don Roh, Bernie Mayer, Alex 

Schaefer, Mark Forsythe 

Sunday 8:00 am Merle Frommelt, Dennis Mezera, 

  Mike Mara 

 

Scrip Workers-June 1/2 
Saturday 7:00 pm Judy Warpinski 

Sunday 8:00 am Volunteers 

Holy Family’s Mass Intentions 
 

Monday, May 27       Mass at Calvary Cemetery at 8:00 am  (in case of rain Mass will be held at St. Gabriel’s) 
 

Tuesday, May 28       St. John’s Church   8:15 am  Bud McFarland: 

         by John & Joyce Luster 
 

Wednesday, May 29  St. Gabriel’s Church  8:15 am  Frank & Elizabeth Ocenosak: by Family 
 

Thursday, May 30     St. John’s Church     8:15 am  Bob Matejka: by Jerry & Carol Matejka 
 

Friday, May 31          St. Gabriel’s Church  8:15 am  Dr. Daniel & Esther Fagan:  

         by Monnie Key 
 

Saturday, June 1        St. Gabriel’s Church  4:00 pm  Jonathan Steger: by Greg & Diane Steger 

Saturday, June 1        St. John’s Church   7:00 pm  Janice Stark: by Gregory Curti 
 

Sunday, June 2           St. John’s Church  8:00 am  For All Those Entrusted to Our Pastor 

Sunday, June 2           St. Gabriel’s Church            10:00 am  Laurayne Prew: 

         by Barb & Richard Smith 
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NOTE:  SUMMER MASS LOCATION CHANGE 

8:00 AM at ST. JOHN’S; 10:00 AM at ST. GABRIEL’S 



PRAYER CORNER  
God, grant healing and peace to the sick of our 
communities and those who have requested our 
prayers. Please pray for Linda Vance, John 
Felder, Ann Fulcher, Jim Coorough, Sis Jelinek, 
Elaine Shedivy, Nancy Patzner, Janelle Becwar, 
Virginia Eichmann, Carissa Waldo, Michael 
Hinrich, William Blake, Cathy Vondrum, 
Mildred Prew, Steve Moris, Mark Lochner, 
Tony Teynor, Eileen Sutton, Mary Ann Heisz, 
Jerry Matousek, Loren Fishler, LaVern Sutton, 
Adam Heiring, Roger Pellock, Janet Dickman, 
Peg Stoeffler, Maxim Kramer, John & Cheyenne 
Messling, Earl Nye, Ethel Sebastian, Earl 
Whittle, Tara Pellock, Lavonne Laskaskie, Gary 
Adams, Margaret Konichek, Geraldine Barr, 
Marguerite Begnoche, Jill Spinna, Roberta 
Marfilius, Jerry Cummings, Ann Rowe, Bill 
McCoy, Randy Radsek, Edith Ritchie, William 
Farmer, Scott LaBonne, Raymond Paczynski. 
 

If you have a special intention or loved one who 
is in need of prayers; please let us know so we 
can include them. 

Holy Family Parish 
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A GREAT GIFT FOR YOUR FAVORITE 
GRADUATE AND A WAY TO HELP YOUR 
PARISH AT THE SAME TIME……. 
 

SCRIP: What graduate doesn’t need some gas 
money, a card for their favorite fast food joint, 
some new books (Amazon) or iTunes? All of 
these and more make great gifts, and are avail-
able at your parish offices and after most Masses 
at Holy Family. The way these work, is basically 
they are purchases at a discount that varies from 
3% to 15% or even 20%. One card that is very 
popular is the Kwik Trip card that offers a 10% 
discount. Think of it as a way to give $10.00 to 
your parish for every $100 you put in the car. 
There are Scrip cards for everything from grocer-
ies to remodeling to restaurants and almost eve-
rything in between. 
There is one thing we are trying to clear up con-
cerning SCRIP, and that is that this is a school 
program: I don’t have kids or grandkids in Catholic 
school, so I shouldn’t need to worry about using 
SCRIP. In reality, there is nothing further from 
the truth. SCRIP benefits the entire parish, not 
just the school. If needed, we can earmark the 
profits that come in to any specific project the 
finance council desires. Please consider purchas-
ing SCRIP to benefit your parish. We realize it 
does take pre-planning, but it goes to a worth-
while cause. 

 

SUMMER CAMP IS ON!  Three Dominican 

Sisters will be hosting the Summer Camp from 

June 17th to June 21st. The children will be 

divided into age-appropriate groups.  It is for 

students who are going into 1st grade through 

8th grade.  We also hope to have an evening 

with the sisters for our high school age stu-

dents. The day will begin at 9AM with a Mass 

and end at 1:00 pm. All activities will take place 

at St. Gabriel’s campus.  The program costs 

$15.00 per child, $25.00 for 2 or $30.00 for a 

family. Please see future announcements for 

daily schedules.  

INTERESTED PARENTS - please take a 

form in the Church, fill it out and return it to a 

parish or school office, June 10th deadline. 

Volunteers needed to make this a great camp 

for our kids!  For more information, please con-

tact Jean Ann Dillman at 608-326-0922 or 

563-380-0922. 

Parish Support 
 This Year Last Year 

Envelopes for May 19th $7,518.05 $9,778.00 

Plate for May 19th      715.25      554.14 

TOTAL $8,233.30 $10,332.14 
 

The second collection came to $302.25 and will be 

used for school and CCD expenses. 
 

The second collection at the 10:00 am Mass at St. 

John’s came to $348.50 and was used to reimburse the 

Polka band. 
 

THANK YOU FOR YOUR SUPPORT! 

We still have several picture directories.  If you 

had your picture taken you are entitled to one and 

if you did not have your picture taken for the di-

rectory you can purchase one for $10.00.  You can 

pick one up at St. John’s Rectory during regular 

office hours. 

BAPTISM 
We welcome into the family of God, JARED 
NICHOLAS CONNELL, son of Patricia Ma-
jors through the Sacrament of Baptism.  May 
God continue to bless Jared Nicholas and his 
family. 



MOST HOLY TRINITY 
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Many thanks to all who helped with the Bo-
hemian Dinner last Sunday and to all who 
attended.   The winners from the money bar-
rel were Rita Kazda & Maria Mezera $110.00 
each.  As soon as all the bills are in and paid 
we will publish the profit figure in the bulle-
tin. 

Bingo winners from Monday, May 20th:  $25.00 - 
Christine Gramlich, John Wolfram, Marlene 
Payne; $45.00 - Ruth Moris; $100.00 - Sue Butler; 
Progressive Consolation ($50.00 each) - Jayne Be-
noy & Jeanne Moris; 50/50 winner ($58.00) - Sue 
Butler 
 

BINGO WILL NOT BE HELD next Monday, May 
27th because of the Memorial Day Holiday 

Training for Prison Ministry will be held 

on Saturday, June 8th from 9:00 am to 5:30 pm.  
for all interested in serving in Prison Fellowship.  
Free training.  For registration or more informa-
tion, contact Gina at 563-245-2872 or by email 
glsmith@alpinecom,net.  Spanish is not required 
but very much needed. 

WHEN JESUS SAW THE FISHERMEN AT THE 
SEA OF GALLIEE, HE ASKED THEM TO 
LEAVE EVERYTHING AND FOLLOW HIM TO 
A NEW WAY OF LIFE.  JESUS IS ASKING YOU 
THE SAME QUESTION; DO YOU DARE TO 
FOLLOW? Come spend a weekend with others 
your age learning more about your faith and hav-
ing fun. Includes a cook out with Bishop Calla-
han and a question and answer session. 
 

This annual weekend for boys entering 6th 
through 10th grades will be held June 28 – 29, 2013 
in La Crosse. For a registration packet, please con-
tact Lana at the Holy Family office at St John’s or 
call 326-6511. 

DO YOU KNOW SOMEONE WHO IS SUFFER-
ING WITH CANCER?  On Saturday, June 15th, 
the Shrine of Our Lady of Guadalupe, in LaCrosse, 
will honor Saint Peregrine, Patron Saint of those 
suffering with cancer.  Bishop William Callahan 
will celebrate the 12:15 pm Mass.  The Sacrament 
of Anointing of the Sick will be offered at the end 
of Mass.  In addition, the first-class relic of Saint 
Peregrine will also be offered for veneration.  For 
more information visit the Shrine’s website at 
www.guadalupeshrine.org or call (608) 782-5440 or 
toll free 877-799-4059. 

Readings for the Week of May 26, 2013 

Sunday:  Prv 8:22-31/Rom 5:1-5/Jn 16:12-15 

Monday: Sir 17:20-24/Mk 10:17-27 

Tuesday: Sir 35:1-12/Mk 10:28-31 

Wednesday: Sir 36:1, 4-5a, 10-17/Mk 10:32-45 

Thursday: Sir 42:15-25/Mk 10:46-52 

Friday:  Zep 3:14-18a or Rom 12:9-16/Lk  

  1:39-56 

Saturday: Sir 51:12cd-20/Mk 11:27-33 

Next Sunday: Gn 14:18-20/1 Cor 11:23-26/Lk  

  9:11b-17 

CONGRATULATIONS TO ALL OUR 
GRADUATES:  On behalf of Holy Family Par-
ish, I would like to extend congratulations and 
best wishes to all our young people graduating 
from high school and college. This is a very excit-
ing time in their lives, and we would like to en-
courage them with our prayers and support. 
Congratulations and Best Wishes.     Fr. Jim 

A Prayer For Graduates 
 

Father, 
I have knowledge, so will You show me now, 
How to use it wisely and find a way somehow 

To make the world I live in a  
little better place, 

And make life with its problems a little bit  
easier to face. 

Grant me faith and courage and put purpose 
in my days, 

And show me how to serve Thee 
in effective ways. 

So my education, my knowledge and my skill 
May find their true fulfillment as I learn to do 

Thy will. 
And may I ever be aware in everything I do, 
That knowledge comes from learning, and 

wisdom comes from You. 
Amen. (A Prayer by St. Charles Borromeo) 

If you use a cell phone for your main phone 

please inform your parish office of your cell 

phone number.  Thank you. 



Holy Family Parish-Prairie du Chien WI 

Mass Schedule 

 

 Saturday 4:00 pm St. Gabriel’s  

  7:00 pm St. John’s 
 

 Sunday   8:00 am St. John’s 

  10:00 am St. Gabriel’s 
E-mail Addresses:  sgp@prairiecatholic.org Website:  www.prairiecatholic.org 

                                 lgratace@prairiecatholic.org pastor@prairiecatholic.org 

Holy Days  Mass times to be announced. 
 

Baptism  Please call St. John’s Rectory office. 
 

Marriage  Please contact the parish at least 

                     6 months prior to the wedding date. 

 

Principal 
Wade Marlow 

 
 

Office Managers  
Lana Gratace 

Sandy Halverson 
 

 

Director of Grade School Religious Education 
Pat Prochaska 

 

Parish Nursing Program 
Rose Bauer, Shirley Cipra 

Please call (357-2000) 
 

Rectory Office Hours at St. Gabriel’s: 

8:00 am to 4:00 pm   (Monday- Friday) 

Rectory Office Hours at St. John’s 

8:00 am to 4:00 pm   (Tuesday - Friday) 

Confessions 
St. Gabriel’s 3:00 pm to 3:45 pm on Saturday 

St. John’s 6:00 pm to 6:45 pm on Saturday 
 

No 3:00 pm confessions on days with weddings or funerals. 


